
 

 

 
March 30, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
I believe you are heroes. Since spring break, you have had to navigate what was previously unthinkable – the 
closure of your child’s school. I realize this added a level of chaos and a juggling of schedules and priorities 
when many of our lives already were stressful. I want you to know that we recognize the burden this placed on 
you, and we appreciate your resilience and patience in this time of universal crisis. You are our most valuable 
partner right now in the education of your children, and I promise you that we will get through this together.  
 
Be assured, we are even more committed than ever to providing excellent learning experiences for your 
children. As such, teachers have created online classrooms and they are in the process of contacting students 
with login information. If you don’t have access to the learning environment right now, your child will not be 
penalized. We know this is an issue for many of our families, and we are working to solve this challenge for 
you. Every student should have a device and internet access within the next one or two weeks, and your 
campus will be reaching out to you. 
 
Additionally, as part of our good-faith effort to help all students, we will strive to provide alternative access to 
the curriculum for students with disabilities and English learners. It is important to us that we collaborate with 
special education support services, Bilingual/Dual Language and ESL language teachers, and families to 
continue to meet the diverse needs of our students.  
 
As we embark on this new journey, we know that you will have questions along the way. This letter addresses 
the most frequently asked questions regarding how the school closure and new online instruction will impact 
grades, promotion, and graduation. The intention is not to give an answer to every question that may arise, but 
to provide a basic framework for how we will operate during this school closure.  
 
It is important to note that the circumstances surrounding school closures are evolving. We ask that you please 
notify your campus if your contact information has changed. We want to ensure you are receiving the 
resources and updates we are providing. We also recommend that all parents and guardians continually visit 
the SAISD web page for updated information at www.saisd.net. If you have additional concerns, please do not 
hesitate to call your campus. We are here to help.   
 
I know these next few weeks are not the ones we anticipated and that this spring semester may come with a 
sense of loss. We feel it, too. Know that we will support you through it all – because even in the midst of social 
distancing, we value our interconnectedness. We will stay connected, just in different ways. And these 
connections can still be deeply engaging, and lead to great discoveries and bonding experiences – and even 
celebratory moments. When these special moments happen, please share the good news with us. We promise 
to do the same with you.   
 
Sincerely, 
Pedro 
 

http://www.saisd.net/


 

General Frequently Asked Questions: 

1. When does my child’s online classroom begin? 
Online classes began Monday, March 30. For additional questions, please contact your child’s 

school. 

 

2. What if my child does not have a computer? 
Please contact your school.  Principals are working with families to ensure all students have 

access to a device. We are still in the process of distributing laptops and iPads. Families that 

still need devices should check the campus webpage for distribution dates and times.   

 

Each campus web page will communicate the deadline for device pick up. After this date, 

teachers will begin taking grades for the 4th 9 weeks. 

 

Keep in mind that many devices are on order and are not yet at the school.  If the devices are 

in transit, this will be indicated on the school’s web page. 

  

3. Is my child required to attend online classes? 
Yes.  School will be in session through online classes beginning Monday, March 30. The 

majority of classes will be done by students independently. There may also be time when 

teachers will connect with students online at a specific time of day.  Students are encouraged to 

attend these class meetings. Students who are unable to attend may view the video in the online 

classroom at a later time. 

 

Parents should contact the teacher or school if students are unable to connect to the online 

classroom or if students had previously had an attendance contract.  

 

4. Will the District keep track of students who are attending online classes? 
Yes. The Texas Education Agency (TEA) requires school districts to track student participation 

in online classes.  SAISD will use a Student Interaction Tracker to collect information on the 

multiple ways students may participate in online learning, whether this is through online 

classes, phone calls from their teacher, using Classlink to access digital resources, or other 

ways of connecting. 

 

5. Will assignments be graded? 
Yes.  Teachers are required to take grades and students will receive a final semester grade as 

usual. 

 

6. Does my child have to turn in work at the school? 
No. For the safety of our students and staff, we are asking that all work be submitted online 

according to the teacher’s direction. 

 

Students who must work from hardcopy packets may send pictures of their work to their 

teacher or may be assessed over the telephone, as outlined by the teacher.                                      

                   

7. What if my child needs help and I don’t know how to help? 
You or your child can contact the teacher who can provide support on assignments. 

 



 

8. Will my child receive a progress report? 
Texas Education Code, §28.022(a)(3) requires districts to, at least once every three weeks, or 

during the fourth week of each nine-week grading period, give written notice to a parent or 

legal guardian of a student's performance in a foundation subject if the student's performance 

in the subject is consistently unsatisfactory. 

 

9. Will my child receive a report card at the end of the semester? 
Yes.  Texas Education Code, §28.022(a)(2) requires school districts, at least once every 12 

weeks, to give written notice to a parent of a student's performance in each class or subject. 

 

10. Will my child take the STAAR or STAAR EOC in Spring of 2020?  
No. The Texas Education Agency has canceled all administrations of STAAR testing for 

Spring 2020 

 

Pre-K - 8th Grade FAQ: 

 

11. Will a checklist be used for ECE through 1st grade?  
The checklists are designed for a regular face-to-face classroom experience. Teachers may 

focus on a portion of the checklist. If sections on the checklist are left blank, it means that 

this was not an area of focus, but students will default to passing for any standards left 

unmarked. 
 

12. What happens if my child missed assignments because they did not have a device?  
Students will not be penalized for work missed while trying to secure a device and/or internet 

connection. 
 

High School FAQ: 
 

13. What happens if my child missed assignments because they did not have a device?  
Students must make up work missed while trying to secure a device and/or internet 

connection. Students should work with their teacher to determine what was missed. 
 

14. My child was in the process of making up credit. What should we do now? Are we 

allowed to continue that process? 
Yes. Students who were in credit recovery programs will be allowed to complete them. For 

questions regarding student schedules contact your child's teacher. 

 

15. How will my child earn credits for 2nd semester? 
Credits for 2nd semester will be earned by considering performance for both 3rd and 4th 9 

weeks.  

 

16. My child is enrolled in an AP course.  How will my child take the AP exam?   
The AP Exam will be offered online.  Dates are yet to be determined.  Students will only be 

assessed over content taught through mid-March.  Students will have 45 minutes to complete 

their response and will be able to use notes, books and other resources.  The College Board 

is providing resources for students through the AP Classroom online.  All students who 

registered for the AP exam have access to this resource through their AP teacher, including 

access to a revised syllabus and other resources. 



 

 

 

17. My child is enrolled in the IB Diploma Programme (DP) at Burbank or Jefferson High 

School.  Will my child take IB exams and will they still be able to earn their IB 

Diploma?   
The May 2020 IB examinations will not be administered. The International Baccalaureate 

Organization (IBO) has canceled the 2020 administration of IB exams and will move forward 

with a plan to award a Diploma for the work students have done throughout their program.  

  

The IBO will be taking the following actions for the 2020 May Examination session:  

● The May 2020 examinations scheduled April 30 through May 22, for Diploma 

Programme will no longer be held.  

● Depending on their registrations, the student will be awarded a Diploma or a Course 

Certificate which reflects their standard of work. This is based on the student's 

coursework and the established assessment expertise, rigor and quality control 

already built into the programme.  

 

IBO has sent full details and FAQs to Burbank and Jefferson IB Coordinators on March 27, 

2020. FAQs regarding  testing cancellation may be found on IBO’s  COVID-19 

(Coronavirus) update page.  

 

18.  Will my child be able to take the TSI, SAT and/or ACT for college placement and/or 

entrance? 
Our testing department and our college partners are working on a strategy for students to be 

able to take the TSI assessment, the exam that many colleges require to be completed before 

students take courses for college credit, including dual credit classes in high school.   Please 

stay in contact with your school counselor for updated information. 

 

College Board and ACT will offer additional opportunities to take the SAT/ACT as soon as 

large convenings are allowed.  Students who are completing college applications should 

remain in touch with their chosen college/university and/or their counselor and/or their 

college bound advisor for updates on admissions/application completion.  

 

19. Will my child be able to complete their certification exam for Career & Technology 

Courses? 
Yes, your child should contact the course teacher to arrange to take the certification exam. 

Please note that some certification exams may be delayed until teachers and students are 

allowed to return to campuses while others may be done online or at home.  

  

 

Seniors 2020 FAQ:  

 

20. If I have a senior, will my child graduate in May? 
All students who complete graduation requirements will receive a diploma. 

 

21. Will there be a graduation ceremony? 
We have not made a decision regarding graduation ceremonies; however, we will be following 

the guidance of the San Antonio Metropolitan Health District regarding large convenings. 

https://www.ibo.org/news/news-about-the-ib/covid-19-coronavirus-updates/#examinations
https://www.ibo.org/news/news-about-the-ib/covid-19-coronavirus-updates/#examinations


 

 

22. Will there be prom? 
We have not made a decision regarding prom; however, we will be following the guidance of 

the San Antonio Metropolitan Health District regarding large convenings. 

 

23. Will class rank still be calculated? 
In accordance with Texas Education Code (TEC), §51.803, Districts must identify junior and 

senior students in the top 10% of their class for the purposes of eligibility for automatic college 

admission to a Texas institution of higher education. 

 

24. If the District remains closed for the remainder of the year, will credits be awarded 

for graduation? 
Yes. Credit for courses for high school graduation will be awarded based on a student's 

demonstrated proficiency in the essential knowledge and skills for the course based, in part, 

on work completed in online courses.  

 

25. What if my senior does not currently have enough credits to graduate? 
Students must complete credit requirements to graduate. Students who successfully complete 

the 4th 9 weeks and have a passing semester average will receive credit for the semester. 

Students who are short credits to graduate may continue to accumulate credits in their credit 

recovery courses.   

 

26. What if my senior has failed an EOC required for graduation? 
Seniors in the 2019– 2020 school year who have not yet met assessment requirements for 

graduation may be eligible to graduate as a result of an individual graduation committee 

(IGC) review. The school counselor will contact parents if this is the case. 

 

27. What is the Individual Graduation Committee (IGC) process? 

A student who has failed the EOC assessment graduation requirements for no more than two 

courses may receive a Texas high school diploma if the student has qualified to graduate by 

means of a special process of obtaining an individual graduation committee (IGC) 

determination. 

 

According to the requirements, as part of the IGC, each student will: 

● Participate in the IGC process to ensure that alternate graduation requirements and 

expectations are clearly understood 

● Attend additional hours of remediation as outlined by the IGC 

● Complete an approved project or portfolio per EOC that exhibits proficiency in the 

EOC area(s) 

28. Are all students eligible to receive an IGC review?  

Seniors who were enrolled in the district during the 2019–2020 school year may graduate via 

an IGC determination, regardless of the number of EOC exams they still need to pass. 

 

In accordance with TEC, §28.0258, students must successfully complete the curriculum 

requirements for high school graduation as identified in Title 19 Texas Administrative Code 

(TAC), Chapter 74, Subchapter B. Districts and charter schools must determine if a student 



 

has met all other graduation requirements under TEC, §28.025(c), including successful 

completion of all curriculum requirements or an individualized education program. 

A student who is on schedule to complete graduation requirements in Spring 2020 but does not 

have the opportunity to retake a STAAR EOC assessment prior to graduation is not required to 

pass that specific test to fulfill graduation requirements but will need to successfully complete 

the IGC process to be eligible to graduate. 

 

A student who is on schedule to complete graduation requirements in Spring 2020 and was 

scheduled to take a required EOC for the first time in Spring 2020 is not required to pass that 

specific test to fulfill graduation requirements. An IGC is not needed in such circumstances. 

 

29. What is the timeline for the IGC if I have a senior? 

The IGC process has begun at all high school campuses. Counselors will be contacting 

families. Administrative rules specify that a school district may not establish an initial IGC for 

eligible students after June 10. 

 

In accordance with 19 TAC §74.1025(d), an IGC must make a decision to award a diploma no 

later than August 31 of each school year in order for the student to be included as a graduate 

in the district or charter school's graduation data in the school year in which the student meets 

the requirements. Please note that a decision to award a diploma via an IGC determination 

can be made after this date. In such cases, a student would be reported in the subsequent year's 

graduation data. 

 
30. My senior is in special education.  Will requirements be waived so that my senior is able to graduate?   

The ARD committee will discuss the graduation plan for your child which may or may not include 

the IGC option, based on the collaborative decision of the ARD committee. Unless otherwise 

indicated in the ARD, students must meet all graduation requirements. 

 

31. How will I know that my child will be college ready by the end of the year? 

All high schools are continuing to ensure structures are in place for students to be on track for 

college readiness no later than the fall semester of their senior year. 
  

32. My child does not have a computer or internet. Will my child still graduate? 

All seniors will be provided a device and internet if needed.  Please contact your child’s 

school. 
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